COUNCIL MEETING MONDAY 1/26. PLEASE READ AND ATTEND REGARDING WANTING PARK ON GROVE ST AND NOT AFFORDABLE HOUSING. LETTER FROM COMMITTEE MEMBER TO COMMITTEE:
Hi All,

Yes, we (Grove Street Property) are on the Agenda for Mon 1/26/09  council meeting. We should get as many people in the chambers as possible.

The meeting w/ Dr. Mathur (owner of the vacant land) and city staff last evening was very productive. Dr. Mathur reiterated to Staff what he told me that his first choice is to work w/ the city to have the property be a park.   But he wants assurances and he wants $$.  

In re: to the contract he has been presented (by another Affordable Housing Developer) – that was for all 12 acres (both sides) – Dr. M let it be known that he still wants to retain the lakefront side… and as such really would not want low income apartments there if he were to build (on the lakeside) and move in himself.  So if he were to “accept” the contract from the Eastwind company (Affordable Housing)– he would revise it to sell only the 8.9 acre (west side) parcel – which would be for 124 units.  The price he’s looking for - for the 8.9 acres is $2,604,000.   ($21K/unit x124)

During our discussions we went around different options – the first being that the city is not “able” to be a mortgagee, and hence for Dr. M. to hold the mortgage cannot be an option.  After further conversations and nearly reaching a stalemate… Chuck Jordan asked the city attorney if we could do a “Lease Purchase”… This way Dr. M. would get “income” to help him cover his costs (RE Taxes and misc. exp) and we/City could “buy time” to see where/how we could come up with money to purchase.  The one important “demand” Dr. M. made was that the zoning stay the same in case the City doesn’t ultimately purchase.  Cliff Shepard (City Attorney)said he would have to research that… and City Staff said they would have to determine about the terms of the lease agreement (i.e. monthly/annual payments and other terms…)   This seemed to be a “brilliant” solution that could be a win-win for us all.   Let’s hope so!  
I know that the Grove Street Property issue was already slated to be on Council’s Agenda for Monday, even before we had this meeting with Dr. Mathur. … but now, I think Staff has a definite topic to address to Council on how we can try to get the property…

So, that’s the latest from here.  Again, please try to be at the Council meeting and spread the word in your various communities as I think that the Mayor, will allow a public period, for us to voice our opinions – Since this is slated as a “Discussion Item” on Council’s Agenda, no decision will be made- but if during discussions it appears that this Lease Purchase Idea could work, it will then get slated as a “Decision Item” at a future Council Meeting..  (since Council meets every 2 weeks… perhaps it will be on the agenda for Feb 9th or 23rd…)  PLV NOTE ADDED: IF YOU DO SPEAK, PLAY UP THE POSITIVES FOR THE PARK AND DO NOT DISPARAGE AFFORDABLE HOUSING IN THE PROCESS- IT MAKES US LOOK PREJUDICIAL. WE ALWAYS FOCUS ON THE INAPPROPRIATE DENSITY, SCALE AND SIZE OF THE PROPOSED HOUSING, NOT THE RESIDENTS.
I think Dr. M. will try to make the meeting this coming Mon. night as well.   If you do go – we all can approach him to say THANK YOU… for wanting to work with the community & the city… I think that would mean a lot to him and could reinforce to him to continue his thinking of not taking a contract for low income housing!  
Elizabeth 
